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December 20, 2013

Mr. Stephen Howell
Environment Canada

Dear Mr. Howell,

We received your application for your “Snow Depth on Sea Ice” proposal on November 29,
2013. As part of the review process, it was sent to the Nunavut Impact Review Board (The N.I.R.B.). In their
letter dated December 20, 2013, they (The NIRB) have requested for an extension until the 7 of February,
2014 in order to further screen your proposal. The Nunavut Research Institute grants the request.

If you should have any questions or require any additional help, please feel free to contact Mr. Mosha
Cote, Manager Research Liaison, at the Nunavut Research Institute. You can reach him by e-mail at
mosha.cote@arcticcollege.ca or by telephone at 867 979 7279.

Yours Sincerely

& e

Mary Ellen Thomas
Senior Science Advisor
Nunavut Research Institute

c¢c. The Honourable Paul Quassa, Minister Responsible for Nunavut Arctic College
Mr. Ryan Barry, Executive Director, Nunavut Impact Review Board
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